
March 15, 2021 

North Dakota Senate Judiciary Committee 

Dear Committee Members: 

Please vote “DO NOT PASS” on House Bill 1298. It may have the unintended consequence of eliminating 

many sporting opportunities.  The organizations that sanction many sports in North Dakota have already 

created policies concerning participation by transgender athletes.  If this House Bill passes as currently 

written, it is likely that these national organizations will withhold sanctions for events in North Dakota. 

Sincerely, 

Kim Schaff   


